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After many a summer. ..

Unlike many of the Cape’s ponds, Red
Brook Pond, as far as swans are concerned,
is a ‘one-family’ pond. Until last spring the ~
same pair of swans had presided over it for perhaps a half-dozen years. To take
over the Pond in the first place they’d had to challenge the resident pair who
proved to be no match for them. After a typical, hours-long battle-- vicious nips,
suffocating duckings-- the defeated cob struggled ashore to recuperate before fly-
ing off to the southwest, mate and cygnets in tow.

From then on the newcomers graced Red Brook Pond, in all seasons fighting
off challenges, then every spring nurturing a new brood of cygnets. On twenty-
four hour guard duty once a brood had hatched, the cob would greet strangers
with don’t-mess-with-me-or-mine snorts and hisses, puff himself up and bear down
on a trespasser like a water-borne Sherman tank. Months later this fierce protec-
tor would become a patient, long-suffering flight instructor.

Of course, the mother swan would also be protective, but in her own thoughtful
way, avoiding risk to her recently hatched brood whenever possible. Typical is the
way she would make use of the culverts under the dirt service roads that meander
among the neighboring cranberry bogs. After nudging the small, fuzzy cygnets
into one end of an underground pipe, she would waddle across the road above
them and from the other end, call, then wait for them to scramble out into the
daylight, all quite safe.

But back in the bogs one morning last July, the family’s idyllic life took a
dreadful turn. Next to a holding pond, a hash of paw prints and a trail of scattered
white feathers pinpointed the site of a fatal struggle. There the cob had instinc-
tively held the attacker at bay long enough for his family to escape back to their

Pond, the Pond he would never again swim upon.

The impact on the cygnets and their mother was
immediate. Suddenly becoming a single parent brought
about equally sudden changes in her role and behavior.
Now she would single-handedly have to face whatever
threatened her family and, when the time was right,
teach the cygnets to fly. During the following few
months she proved herself up to every important chal-
lenge. Then on the first of October her life took a sec-
ond abrupt change when, after circling it a time or two,
an adult swan alighted on the Pond and almost immedi-
ately began a determined pursuit. Amazingly, in less




than one hour the newly met pair (never having been told that swans mate for life),
were bobbing breast to breast, lovingly rubbing one another’s heads and necks, all
the while ignoring the frantic peeps of the cygnets who anxiously paddled round
and round them. It seemed, however, that it was to be a short affair. After only four
days the visiting cob took to the air, circled the Pond three times, then flew off
leaving the cygnets and their mother bobbing about on the choppy water.

The following day, happily, the smitten cob returned, this time accompanied
by his own pair of cygnets who, in no time at all, showed their disapproval of the
adults’ billing and cooing with interruptions so frequent that the exasperated cob
drove them off the Pond; however, in a matter of minutes they returned, and to vent
their frustration, began to harass a half-dozen
peacefully feeding mallards.

Days later, after the season’s first frost had
chilled the October air, another solitary adult swan
could be seen gliding silently along the south shore,
finally disappearing into the blinding white mist
rising from the Pond.

He wasn'’t alone for long. After the mist lifted,
the first of many skirmishes-- interloper vs. now-
resident cob-- took place. While the cygnets and
female watched, the cob chased the newcomer into
the north shore underbrush. Leaving her cygnets, she followed him and when she
emerged minutes later trailing her victorious mate, they rubbed one another’s necks
briefly. Next, while she and her cygnets retreated to the safety of the northeast
shallows, the victor-- again all puffed up-- made ready for the loser’s reappearance.
It was sudden and hasty-- out of the underbrush, onto the water, into the air.
Splash-whap-whap-whap-swoosh! After a brief, token pursuit, the cob circled the
Pond once then settled down and resumed sentry duty.

Soon, however, a larger problem had to be dealt with. As is normal with
swans-- at least on ‘one-family’ Red Brook Pond-- cygnets, as soon as they have
matured sufficiently, are driven away and must survive on their own well before a
new brood is hatched. It is a seemingly endless bit of drudgery. Usually when the
buffleheads sweep in from the Arctic, they find mergansers, mallards and a heron
or two, but last October was different. Cygnets-- sometimes one, often two and on
occasion three, kept returning. At a safe distance they trailed the puffed-up cob
and his puffed-up mate who would aid him in driving them away, hopefully for
good.

Yet, despite their ceaseless efforts, one persistent cygnet returned in mid-
November, settling in for a fruitless, unwelcome visit before departing-- this time for
good-- on Thanksgiving Day. At long last the adults could enjoy their now cygnet-
free Pond. They had the three cold months of winter to ready themselves for the
springtime hatching of a new brood in constant need of nurture and protection.



Briarwood/Little Bay

The Briarwood Conference Center property, off Shore Road in Monument Beach, was purchased by the
Bourne Conservation Trust in January 2000. Subsequently the developed portion (the buildings and 8 acres) were
sold to the Dexter School of Brookline, Massachusetts for conferences/retreats/seminars and environmental stud-
ies. Dexter (boys) and Southfield (girls) schools share a campus in Brookline.

The remaining 22 acres of woodland and shore frontage will be preserved by the BCT and called Little
Bay Conservation Area. A path network (see included trail guide) provides fine views of Little Bay and Buzzards
Bay. Signs and trail markers are now in place. Parking is available on Shore Road and next to the railroad

underpass at Monks Park.

CanalSide Commons

The Bourne Conservation Trust continues to
monitor plans of the proposed Canalside Commons de-
velopment at the Bourne Bridge Rotary. Our primary
concerns have been with the overall size of the project at
a sensitive location and compliance with local zoning and
the Regional Policy Plan of the Cape Cod Commission
(our regional land use regulatory agency). It is our view
that the revised plan, although somewhat less intense than
the original plan (over 1,000,000 sq. feet), is still far too
large and would impact this region of the Cape adversely.
The approximately 923,000 sq. foot so-called “mid-build
preferred plan” being forwarded by the proponent is a
better mixture of uses, but is still huge and inappropriate
at this already over-burdened access point to Cape Cod.
The BCT, the Conservation Law Foundation, The Asso-
ciation for the Preservation of Cape Cod and the Cape
Cod Commission have taken the position that the project
is much too large for this location and all have recom-
mended that the proponent submit a “small-build” plan
for a significantly reduced development allowing the least
amount of impact on traffic, water supply and quality,
and Cape Cod community character. The Cape Cod
Commission specifically stated in their subcommittee re~
port of June 22, 2000 on the CanalSide SDEIR the fol-
lowing: “as proposed, the project does not meet a
number of Regional Policy Plan Minimum Perfor-
mance Standards. The proposed project mitigation
may not (be) desirable or appropriate for Cape Cod
and could create detrimental impacts in and of itself.

Further, the Subcommittee believes that the
SDEIR does not propose a viable small-build devel-
opment scenario. While traffic generation for Alter-
native 1 is acceptable, this alternative may be unde-
sirable to the Town of Bourne. (This alternative is for
134 single family homes.) We believe that there is an
economically viable small-build proposal that would
be appropriate for this site and we strongly urge the
project proponent to focus efforts and financial re-
sources on proposing and analyzing a viable small-

build development proposal. As noted in the Economic
Development section and other sections of this report,
we believe that the retail portion of any development
proposal should be greatly reduced to limit transpor-
tation impacts. A smaller development proposal
should include land uses that limit impacts from traf-
fic generation and roadway mitigation, while provid-
ing a benefit to the Town of Bourne and to Cape Cod.

Due to the above-noted concerns, the
Commission’s Subcommittee recommends that the ap-
plicant propose a small-build development with a far
smaller project size, which incorporates desirable land
uses. The Commission supports the Town of Bourne
in its desire to have a praject developed at this loca-
tion and we believe that an economically viable small-
build development would be suitable at this location.
This could be a hotel and conference center on its
awn, or in conjunction with other preferred uses, such
as office, technology, rental apartments, and possibly
some limited community shopping and service uses
to support tenants and office employees. We recom-
mend that the applicant focus on an economically vi-
able small alternative and that further study and
analysis of a small-build project proposal be required
in a Final Environmental Impact Report and for con-
tinuing Development of Regional Impact review. ”
This committee report was forwarded to EOEA/ MEPA
who is jointly reviewing this project with the CC Com-
mission. Mr. Cubellis (the proponent of CanalSide) an-
ticipates filing a final EIR this fall.

Letters to Massachusetts Environmental Protec-
tion Agency (MEPA), the Cape Cod Commission and
the Towns of Bourne, Falmouth, Sandwich and Mashpee
are encouraged.

MEPA Cape Cod Commission
100 Cambridge Street PO.Box 226

Boston, MA 02202 Barmstable, MA 02630
(#11709 CanalSide) (#TR98032 CanalSide)



WILL: Naming the BCT in your will

LIFE INSURANCE: creates a gift and can reduce or elimi-

The Bourne Conserva- nate federal estate taxes.
tion Trust can be named
asa beneficiary ona life SECURITIES:
insurance policy. Gifis of appreci-
ated securities
may save on
Real estate can be taxes.

given as an outright ~ S
gift. Such donations / Gifts to the
have both real estate p Bourne Conservation Trust N\

and income tax / are charitable contributions with \ j 5
benefits. /' resulting tax benefits. The amount \
/[ of the benefit depends on the kind \ BARGAIN SALE: By
| and size of gift. A well-planned gift | specialarangement, you
| can combine financial and charitable | May sell your property to the
LIFE INCOME GIFTS: . objective by providing tax benefits, || BCT for less than its fair
The transfer of cash, securi- | thereby meeting personal ,."I marketvalue (a bargain sale)
ties, or other property toa \ and charitable goals. / an(iithe;:lh fferle)ilce 1; consicE
charitable trust will provide a j  cecachantibegt
life income to the donor, /
donor’s spouse, or other / CHARITABLE LEAD

beneficiares. After the death

TRUST: Cash or securites
of the last named beneficiary,

canbe placed in a charitable

the principal becomes avail- trust for a specified period of

able for use by the B . time, with the income directed

Current tax deductions an.d tothe BCT. Atthe end of the

evenjcual estate tax deductions trust period, the principal

provide a double benefit. reverts to the donor or some
other beneficiary.

CASH: Cash donations provide immedi-
ate funds for use by the BCT and can
resultin tax savings for the donor.

FORFURTHER INFORMATION: Please call
(508) 563-2884 or write to the Bourne Conservation
Trust, Box 203, Cataumet, MA 02534-0203.

The BCT is tax exempt from Federal income tax under
section 501(c)3) of the Internal Revenue Code. Within
IRS guidelines contributions may be deductible from your o
taxable income. (ID number: 04-2767827) Donors should \%
consult their own tax advisor for financial and legal advice.
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Celebrations

In celebration of
Raymond & Marion Lambert’s
50th wedding anniversary
Joan Bolton
Mr. & Mrs. John Carpenter
Helen Farrington
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Green
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Goff
Rosalie Mascioli
Mr. & Mrs. John Quinn
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Triff

In celebration of
Dorothy Porter’s 89th birthday
The Ballentine family

A special thanks for their hard work

Kris Fisher from Hillary Nickerson

(Otis Memorial School)

Mrs. Nee from McKinley Nickerson

(Stone Elementary School)

Mr. Chris O’Gara from Ashley Nickerson

(Waldorf School)

In honor of Steve & Sally Ballentine
Joan Mayhew

In honor of Mr.& Mrs. Richard R. Morner
Col. & Mrs. Stanley L. King, Jr.

In celebration of the Manthei Family
Donald & Judith Manthei

In honor of Peter Fisher
Mr. & Mrs. Richmond Fisher

In honor of Leigh Stokey
Edith Stokey

In honor of Dick & Janet Shaw
The Noyes family

In memory of the Y2K bug
Mr. & Mrs. Dean R. Noyes

In celebration of

¥ George & Jeanne Towers’

50th wedding anniversary
Jane O’Shaughnessy

In celebration of
Mort Myerson’s 80th Birthday
Richmond & Marilyn Fisher
Edythe & Louis Kraft
Bill & Jan Percival

Special Donations

In memory of “Tina”
Ruth & Joseph Walters

In memory of “Major”

O’Brien O’Shaughnessy i
The Nickerson Family

In memory of “Mako”

The Ballentine family
Diane Dreher

Phil & Maryellen Kozar

In memory of “Snickers”,
loving dog of Lisa Anderson
Wendy & Doug Nickerson & Family

In memory of a very special dog, “Fred”
Mr. & Mrs. J. Arthur Balmer

Memorial donations received after June 30, 2000 will be reported in the next newsletter.




Given in Memory of
Ruth Nielsen Willman
(1929-2000)

Mom loved this area so much. In 1955, while we lived in a tent on the property, Mom helped
Dad build our cottage and she cared for the 3 of us (all under the age of 5). She was then and still is
“The Best Mom” in the world and “The Best Grandma” too. She is remembered by a close friend as
“a special lady whose grace and courage was a privilege to observe.” She loved being a part of such
a special community as Cataumet with many loving friends and neighbors. We miss her so much.
----Gayle, Robbie, and Laura and her grandchildren

Anne Breck
John & Susan Carpenter
John M. Corcoran

Barbara & Robert Payne
Charles & Carol Peterman
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Richards

Mr. & Mrs. Robert DeNormandie Roy & Martha Rosewell
Marcia Erickson Mr. & Mrs. Ralph S. Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Goff Marjorie & John Tholke
Mr. Stanley Johansen Linnea Willman
Mr. & Mrs. William Macurdy Bob & Jane Willis
Nita & David McAdams Mrs. Donald E. Worley
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Mears Dick & Isabel Yoder \
Wendy & Doug Nickerson & Family /—7\
\_ J
4 In memory of N
Adele R. Seaver

Her days, weeks and years of loving comtemplation of Squeteague Harbor
reflected her deep concern for the fragile ocean beyond her view.

Susan & Fred Abbe
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Barnes

Dorothy Casselman

Joan Bolton

John Bryant

John & Susan Carpenter
Linda Carpenter

Joan M. Delaney

Mr. & Mrs, Keith Dickenson
Robert R. Downey

Mr, & Mrs. William Bursaw, Jr.

Maureen & Dick Jason
Marie Johnson

Jane A. Lazar

Marjorie Lyons

Mr. & Mrs. William Macurdy
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Mears
Wendy & Doug Nickerson & Family
Anita P. Olson

Norman J. Seaver

Sylvia & Charles Seidenberg
Irene Scribner

Miriam Dubuque Evelyn Underhill
Hans & Catherine Engelmann Esther & Wally Whitham
Robert J. Evans Barbara & Albert Whiton
Mrs. Priscilla Fuller Mrs. Barbara Winslow
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Gordon Elizabeth Worley
Frederick & Mary Govain Laura Wyman
John & Sarah Gwynn Sara York
\_ Mrs. Joan Hansen Sara Sears Zehigbe /

Memorial doanations for Gertrude Fulton will be reported in the next newsletter.



aouuep J9led oyeID cmcc,mz

'S1UapNIS |
|00YDG QU015
Aq sbuimpbdaqg
(h€S20 YW

‘1awnpip) ‘€0C
xog ‘|0g) 'sonssl
o4ning Joj Spap)
puigns |t nok
adoy oMy uaw
-UOJIALS |DdN]DU
1184} pup}sdap
-un 0} Uad4piiyd
djiay osp |jim
pup ung 4o 1pyl
S9}AIROD 2q ||IM
papnjoul  'sbul
-MDJp JO 301D

s uaJdp|iyo buling
-p3} U91}9SMIN
ayp  Jo  auan}
-p3} Jojnbaa o €l
Jaudon S Uiy

AIUJOW € U 1TTY Y



IIND[SMBU XU
ayy ur pawrodaraq [jim

000T ‘0¢ dunf 1aye
PIAI2031 SUOTIRUO(]

aqTubaz eaes °sH

3IOx °T eIRS

AL ‘YIOK PIRYDSTH "SIH ¥ °IKH
ASPOA TagesI ¥ YOTQ

uewAM eaneT

IYBTIM "W SuTTOIRD

Astaom preuoq *SIW

*IQ ‘POOM UTIIA0 °*SIH % °IH
pooM °d 32aebael

MOTSUTM BIRQIRT °SH

PuUi UOTIRAISSUQD YOON s,butm
UOSTTM UYoL °*SaW

STTTITM @uer ® 3I9qoyd
UBWUTITM BOUUTT °SH

Uo3TuM eIeqied 8 3IaqlV
WeY3ITUM UspieMm °“SIH ¥ °"an
uspasM eTUTHITA °iIQ
sIa3TeM ydesor 3 yanyg
USTeMm o9)ang 'L "SIK R °*IW
ATTuRgd 90BTTEM 94l
uoT3jepuncg diooueg sn
ITTUI3PUN UATSAT *SIH

3ITAL 9 Araeasg

pussuMo], surTned

UOSUTTWOJL 3bioodn *sSay %°IW
uosdwoyl, ydred °*SIH 3 *au
91Oyl sTIolLaey ® uyop
uayop suer/eieae] yiedeziTd
utemg uUATTIEH % USTTVY

z2703s Asa3yep "SIH 8 °*IH
AST30035 pPIARQ °*SIH ¥ *IH
Burite3ls uyor "sSap v -IW
UOWOTOS oIl °*SIK ¥ °IW
23T04US WeTTTTM °San
piedsys 1oIRD ¥ SaTIRYD
bIsquapTas BIATAS ¥ safaeyd
I3AEDS BTOPV *SIH

IDABOS [ URWION *IH
I2UQIIAOS ‘| PULaT
}08qI8330TYDS STMST
SJUDTTUDS UTUD UDTSH "SH
}oUSYOS sauwer “SIH N CJIH
ossny ‘Y sauwep "SIH 3 ‘I
|9MOY uyor °*SIH ¥ *JIW
J303TEeMdd TrH/oMOY¥ adeas
TT9MasS0Y AOY °*SIH B "IN
Aa1dTd 3asqoy/AeT1dTy JoUuTIH

uosSpIeyoTy god/TITeM BUOUOK
SPIBYODTY 3I2qOy "SIH ¥ I
poay AW °“SanH

pusy "D STTTICH

suobey SUTTTOD JutIRUIRY ¥ 21T
uuInd uyop °“SIW ¥ aW
9DUTId PIBUSTY °‘SIW ¥ 'aIH
9TpuUTIgd o0&ad *SIH 3 °*aIu
3I3ead seTIeYD "SIAH ® I
OMOTIM "W % paeliod ¥
Aouutud ‘g WEITITM °"SIK ¥ °JIH
URUISDd TOaARD ¥ SaTIeyd
TeATOI8d WeTTTIM “SIH % *IW
203ead STITTM uuy auep °*sy
aulheq exeqaeg ¥ 3jIaqoy
*oul ‘paeji jeodg s,a9Ied
Ie)qIed oonig "SIW ¥ "IN
Asssuybneys,o suep

TI®N,0 PTRISD

UosSTO "d e3Tuv

A3aeye1d,0 uUaTTI % wolL
}o9qIaqO STIOQ °SIKH
UOSIDYOTN buTTaeq ASTUTMOH
ATTuRd UOSIIYDOIN serbnog =YL
UosTaN °*d Ayjoroq °Saw
UOSIBAH UO3IIOW %¥ JAoureTd
SI9AH DPTRUOG *SIH ? °IH
USTTNW TAyoey

uolTnoN 4 ufr1oxed

UTIIOH 13394

HOOTIOH I933TJ ¥ uuy
TTSUDITH M "M "SIH ¥ °*IW
ISTTITH 3ISouUayg *IW

SUOUBTW PIRUDTH *IW

SIealy pieuoq °*SaAW ¥ "I
UTTUBbNOTON sur3sup

Tanood ydesor "saW 3 *ap
SWePVYOH B3TN 3 PTARA
MaYyAen ueop

Asunew ‘p 1TpIEK

TTOTOSel aT1TesOoY

B3390SBH "H'd

MOTIRW SBWOY] °*‘SIH ¥ °*IH
WOOTeH WeTITTIM “SIH 8 °*IW
STuutTben yisqezTTd SSTIH
Apanoen wWeITIIM *SIH 8 *IH
pleuogoel IouesTd ¥ 200Ig
SUOAT oTIOLIeN °SH

SUOAT suTIay3ley ¥ STOURIJ
TooUos STPPTH @141

opunT ITepusM °*[L IoUBITH
Aamo1 1 staoq °sH

STWoOT Apnp ¥ I938d

9YO0T O "SAW ¥ "aIW

USTeM TSeRUDTH/T33TT epl

STMaT *TT Tned
uo3buTAST pPrARd ‘SIH B °IAH
JIezeT auep °*SIH

9TaINeT RUIISTIAYD °AdY
butjueT eTOoIEH ¥ HoEL

TToxd aejzed "aIn

IFeI] STNOT °*SaAH ¥ IR
Jezoy dTTTUd *SIH B °JIKH
uewT [y UOJIAOW “SIK 3 °iag
JOSTY UMOueH ® Y3jIpnp

buty AsTue3ls *sIH 3 "TOD
Auusy °N esTI

Apsuuay 'Y °*1 ‘San
AoTubtey 3a9q0Y *SIK ¥ -aH
sTTaquesdey uulT B so3sSTIUD
sauop usydsls °*J *SIH ® "3Ad
sauor pyeuoqg *IW

uosuyor I STIeH

Uosuyor vy pIempi

ussueyop *N L8Tueas °an
SUTjUs, obiosn "SI ¥ *IH
uoser pIeYUOTY °*SIH ¥ "IW
SUTyYolng AIeW % Ju2wWSTD
Apueq bnog/Ia3anH use(T10d
SOWTOH 961029 *say ¥ W
PpPOH Yoay¥ "SaW 3 "aa

aasy *d diT1Tud

uassurHy "N 3aaebaey

U9SUBH UROL “Sai

UTTINK A8x3yer ® TIeH ueor
uuAms uyopr “SaW ¥ *IK
SS0aD ‘A exeqaeq "SIl

*Ip 'WTID WeTTITM *SIW 8 Il
ussan UeBIVY “SIH ¥ °IW
uteAoD AIeq ® JoTI9paid
uopIOD UTAIRKW "SIH ¥ °IAH
uosueIod WeRTTIIM °SIW 3 °*JIH
330D AIaeH 'SIH % *aK
paeppos v ATTTuUd

SqqQT9 "W SOTIV

IDYODYSISH UROL % uyop
bben -q suuy ‘*say

aoudes jx8qoy “SIH R °IH

*ar ‘Jeupaes g sbhaoss
I21TNd RITTOSTAJ °'Sal
SSOJ-Uo3TaR) 'UuOUY

JUTTL M 2330Taeyd
UuRUYoOSTSTd *H eun

IBYUST PUOWUOTH *SIK 3 °IH
UTQTTd pIeydty “au

BuTy sUTeETH % MOIIRJ 3300S *IN
uojbutaaey D ussH

sueay 3Iaqoy

STISNT WeITTIM "SaH % °aK
UOSHOTIE N eToIel

uurUTabUT SURH °“SAW ¥ *IH
pPelquld 3ed » =0onag

jueang A271sbUTy *SIW 3 *IK
oTuUnNg WeTTTIM "SAH ¥ °IK
snbnqng WETATH °SaH

asyaxg suetq °SH

Kaumog 33990y °IH

pungd ATTwed ueaouoq
UOSUSYOTA Y3 TSN % BTOTIYed
I0X MBN JO Juedg ayosinag
STPURWMIONS(] 3II2QOY *SIAW ¥ °*IH
sTpuewIoN2g ey3IeH °SH
Asuetaq *W uwvop

I9YO0ID s surtydssop

2A0D punupz °‘SIH 3 "I
Aaanop 3Isqoy M *SAW 3 *adg
930D ®TIeN ¥ Axusy -sag
ueIODIOD Uyor *IW

wueybuTyo0D Trossny

1339700 20UR3ISUOD

TTeUSS660) UOpPABH *SIH 3 °aIH
ueayooy SOTIRUD “SIH ¥ 'IH
BODOOD 9I0POaYL "SIH ¥ 'IKH
qqod OTaSpPaId °*SIH ¥ "IN
urwUTsSSED AUz0a0q °*SIH
Jo3juadied eputl *SK
asjuadae) uyopr “SIK ¥ *aW
TPIYDIRD WRS °"SIH ¥ "JIH

oul Aajusdiep 3 burjutreg eded
mesang °Q WETTTIM "SIH ® °*IH
yang ‘W yIny “sau

Juediig uyopr

)}oaa1g suuy

suxnog uyop

uojltod Yy ueop

Junofd e3lty °sap

I9heqg uopaos *SAW 3 AW
Kxizag zebpd *sau

194 yjzauusy *aIH

Ha2d9 pedd °“SIW ¥ “aIH

Tesd pTaeq

AoTxXed I8A019H °*SIH ¥ *3Iq

III Sduleqg SRWOYL °*SIW R *IH
souaeg uesng SH

basqued yany °sK

autjusTTed usuydsls °“SAH ¥ ‘AW
"ar I9yed joqrel

ATTued Ioxed syl

aoyed SeTOYDIN °aH

sautTed pTaeq °*SIH ¥ °aH
Yoay ydosopr °*Saf ¥ IK

puawy Inylay °*sIf ¥ "Il
USTIV usg °*SaW » ‘I
I93xebay SauT ® I9qIV

|qqy uesnsg 3 paig

ISNLL], UOIJBAIISUOD dUINnog 9Y) 0] sioynqriyuod 0007




Memorial Donations

In memory of Peter Anderson
Maureen & Dick Jason
In memory of Adolph Amend, Jr.
Arthur & Mary Amend
In memory of Jeff Barnes
Susan Barnes
Amanda Barnes Muckle
In memory of John F. Barrows
Mirs. Nelson Seaver
In memory of Dr. & Mrs. Maxwell Beal
David Beal
In memory of Jane Hart Berk
Diane & Fred Berk
In memory of James Blount
Rita M. Blount
In memory of Elizabeth Bourne
Elizabeth & Joseph Kiebala
In memory of Norma Brockman
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Schley
In memory of Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Brown
Ralph & Teddie Brown
In memory of The Burack Grandparents
Dr. & Mrs. Morton Kliman
In memory of Constance Burgess
Constance Coletti
In memory of Fern Burgess
Paula & Bob Gaynor
In memory of Frank Butler
Janice & Lawrie Butler
In memory of Cariton Buttrick
David Beal
In memory of Geoffrey Stuart Chase
Mr. & Mrs. Stuart Chase
In memory of C. N. Collard
Laverne R. Collard
In memory of Myrtle “Mickey” Comeau
Kenneth Berk
Sam & Theresa Carchidi
Ann & Dieter Morlock
In memory of John J. Coyne
Una Fleischmann
In memory of John P. Dane, Jr.
John & Sue Carpenter
In memory of Elaine Darling
Alice DeNormandie & Surendra Shah
In memory of Elsie DeNormandie
George & Julia Eckstrom
In memory of Martha Deuglass
Dorothy Casselman
Frederick Casseiman & Susan Ashbrook
Mr. & Mrs. William Grim, Jr.
Peter Morrin

In memory of Norman Dow
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Arch
David & Linda Baines
Frederick Casselman & Susan Ashbrook
In memory of Carol Downey
Dorothy M. Berry
Frederick Casselman & Susan Ashbrook
Alice DeNormandie & Surendra Shah
Rev. Christina Laurie
Douglas Nickerson Family
In memory of John Henry Dudley
John & Susan Carpenter
In memory of David Joseph Dunbury
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Dunbury & family
In memory of Thom Edgar
Scott Farrow & Elaine King
In memory of Mary Ellis
Haydon & Mary Jo Coggeshall
In memory of Don Farrow
Scott Farrow & Elaine King
In memory of Arthur Fedge
Glen Thierwechter
In memory of Elmore Flint
Charlotte W. Flint
In memory of John W. Fulton
Mrs. Gertrude Fulton
In memory of Stanley Gibbs
Alice Gibbs
In memory of David Good
Jane O’Shaughnessy
Bruce & Patti Parker
Parker’s Boat Yard
In memory of Eleanor H. Hall
Joan Hall & Jeffrey Mullin
In memory of Bill & Nancy Holden
Alice DeNormandie & Surendra Shah
In memory of Polly Horner
Josephine S. Crocker
William & Mary Eustis
In memory of Dorethy Jackson
Ida Little & Michael Walsh
In memory of Kahlin Jespersen
The Donovan Family
Bill & Judith Kisor
The Wallace Family
Mr. & Mrs. Burke Walsh
In memory of William C. Juram III
Jeffrey Stolz
In memory of Bradford D. Johnson
Edward A. Johnson
In memory of Eleanor Kelleher
Drs. Henry & Marie Cote
In memory of Ed Kenny
Robert & Penelope Schofield



In memory of Robert Kenny In memory of Anna Walden

Lisa N. Kenny Jane Ann Willis Pearce
In memory of Lanie Knowlton In memory of Alice Maginnis Walsh
Dr. & Mrs. T. Stephen Jones Elizabeth Maginnis

In memory of Henry Walter
Dorothy Casselman
In memory of Nellie Walter
Dorothy Casselman
Alice DeNormandie & Surendra Shah

In memory of Katherine Laurie 2
Colleen Hurter/Douglas Handy 1SN
Brad, Kit, John, & Dave Laurie
In memory of Roline Little
Flo & Dick Prince

In memory of Eugenia F. Lombard Douglas Nickerson Family
Mr. & Mrs. George Jenkins Grace Rowe & Hal DeWaltoff
In memory of Lynne Love Adele Seaver
Ruth Walters Dick & Isabel Yoder
In memory of Barbara L. Manchester In memory of Dorothy Wilson
Mary & Clem Hutchins Bruce MacDonald
In memory of Matthew Masch In memory of Phoebe Wilson

Ruben Pollard & Midge Wilcke
In memory of Robert Winters

Eileen Kennedy
In memory of Andy Wood

Elizabeth M. Shuitz

In memory of Albert E. Mignone
Richard Mignone

In memory of John Peabody Monks

Ann Monks Barry Margi Wood
In memory of Sterling Myrick In memory of Harcourt Wood
Fred & Priscilla Trezise Margi Wood
In memory of Sally Nardi In memory of Cecile & Orrin Wood
David Beal Margi Wood
Douglas Nickerson Family In memory of Donald Worley
In memory of Doug & Paula Neff Elizabeth Worley

In memory of all my relatives & friends

to whom Bourne & conservation were important
Eleanor A. Hammond

In memory of family and friends
Joan Bolton

In memory of deceased Cataumet friends

Phil & Maryellen Kozar
In memory of Walter W. Nelson
Mrs. Dorothy P. Nelson
In memory of Joyce & Timothy Ottey
Russ Ottey
In memory of E. Jean Peterson

Mrs. Barbara V. Gross Caroline M. Wright
In memory of Freida Pollard -
Ruben Polllard & Midge Wilcke In memory of Nelson Seaver
Thomas & Jeannette Barnes

In memory of Irene Prete
Francis & Katherine Lyons Dr. & Mrs. Grover Baxley
David Beal

Dorothy Casselman

Frederick Casselman & Susan Ashbrook
Alfred & Priscilla Christoffers

Bob & Carole Courey

In memory of Dorothy Prince
Lyle School Faculty

In memory of Bryce Prindle
Harriet B, Prindle

In memory of Peter Radice Jr.

Lyle School Faculty 2\ )\t Joan M. Delaney

In memory of Catherine G. Rand PE VRN Alice DeNormandie & Surendra Shah
Hollis G. Rand ' Peter Doeringer & Patricia Flynn

In memory of Lois Bell Smith Mr. Robert Downey

Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Gordon
Mrs. Joan Hansen

Marie Johnson

Elizabeth & Joseph Kiebala
Rev. Christina Laurie

Eleanor & Morton Myerson
Jane O’Shaughnessy

Norman Seaver

Rick, Maureen, & Amber York

Joan & Jack Geishecker
In memory of Frances F. Thomas
Douglas Nickerson Family
In memory of Judith Trainor -
Maureen & Dick Jason
In memory of Charles W. Turner
Richard Nakashian
In memory of Fred Volpini
Mrs. Doris Oberbeck
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